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PRESIDENTS REPORT;
 Happy New Year and welcome to 2019. Also hello to those members that have gone south and are receiving our newsletter.
 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE
 

I hope those who attended our Christmas dinner and dance enjoyed themselves. We will try over the next few months to discuss any changes that we may need for next year’s party. We are always open to suggestions or comments whether at the meeting or otherwise.

 

WINDSOR CHAPTER CHANGES
 

Effective January 2019 Bill Magone will assume the duties of the President of the Windsor Chapter. Also Ken Gignac will assume the duties of the Treasurer. 

 

CANADIAN PACIFIC MAGAZINE (VOLUME 20)
 

The Canadian Pacific Magazine (Volume 20) has been delivered. I will have copies for you at our meeting on January 18, 2019.

 

LETTER FROM CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY PENSIONER’S REPRESENTATIVE
 

Below you will find a letter from Robert Cameron, our Pensioner’s Rep in which he discusses Indexing and Blue Cross rates.

 

NEXT MEETING FOR LONDON CHAPTER 
 

 *NOTE*
February 18, 2019 is the scheduled day for our meeting. It is also Family Day and therefore the Legion will not be open. This leaves February 11th or the 25th as our choices. It is only 20 days between January 21st and February 11th and it is only 20 days between February 25th and March 18th. I have discussed cancelling February’s meeting with Nick and resuming on our regularly scheduled meeting on March 18, 2019. We can further discuss this at our January meeting if there is a concern from the members.

 

Thanks

Tom Sonier - President

 

      CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY PENSION COMMITTEE


       PENSION REPRESENTATIVE – ROBERT J.CAMERON  
                                           P.O.BOX  885
                                   Revelstoke B.C.   V0E 2S0
                                    E-mail:      rjc48@telus.net
                                     Tel :   250-837-4248
                                     Fax :   250-837-4220
 

December 5, 2018
 

TO:         ALL CANADIAN PACIFIC RAILWAY PENSIONERS ASSOCIATIONS
                        AND THE EXECUTIVE OF THE NATIONAL COUNCIL OF 
                            CANADIAN PACIFIC PENSIONERS ASSOCIATIONS
Greetings to all
 

This is in reference to the amount of indexing for the year of 2019, as of January 1, 2019
The indexing is based on 50% of the average Consumer Price Index (CPI). The average CPI was 2.20 % and one half is 1.10 %
 

To qualify a Retiree must have been retired for at least 5 years and be of age 65 as of December 31, 2018. Indexing is on the first $ 1,500.00 of your pension. The maximum increase would therefore be $ 1,500.00 X 1.10% = $ 16.50 per month, starting with your January 2019 payment.
 

All Chapters of the National Council are now receiving a box of   the new Canadian Pacific Magazine which is mailed to all employees and now we as pensioners are starting to get them. If anyone wants one please contact your local Chapter or me, Surinder or Lyle and we will try and get a copy for you but for now it will only be sent to the Chapter contacts that Surinder has.as requested. Starting late 2018 we as Pensioners can receive DVD copies if the Discovery Channel’s railway show. Contact Surinder for more information.   
 

Blue Cross rates for Part II will be mailed to you from Blue Cross hopefully in December or early January 2108 advising of the new rates for 2018.  They are really pushing for all to get the Generic Drug whenever possible, which is cheaper. When you receive your letter from Blue Cross of the rate changes for the retiree’s you will have the option of withdrawing from it if you wish.  It will be your choice. If you have any questions please call me.
 

In closing I would like to wish everyone a very MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY and HEALTHY 2019.   
 

Yours sincerely
 

Robert J. Cameron
Pensioner Representative
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    TREASURER’S REPORT;
Following is the Treasurers report for our January 21st meeting.

At our November 19th meeting we had 47 members and guests present with 35 joining us for lunch.

We had 7 more members pay their yearly dues which brings us to a total of 57 members paid so far. Welcome new members Chris Maynard and Larry Boland.

Expenses for the month were Legion for 35 meals - $420.00

The 50-50 draw winners were Gerry McGrenere and Eugene Goneau who received $38.00 each and our Association received $38.00

On November 20 I deposited $1140.00. We had $196.00 on hand. Our bank balance was $6662.48

At our December Christmas Party we had a total of 44 members and guests present. A good time was had by all. We collected 147 pounds of food which was delivered to the food bank on December 12th. Thanks to everyone who donated. 

Lucky winners of the door prizes were Tom Sonier and Lavonne Robinson who received $60.00 each and our association received $75.00. Several more door prizes were handed out as well as the Poinsettias.

Expenses for the month were

Tom and Ellen Sonier for Christmas Decorations



$145.11

Lavonne Robinson for gift bags from Club House



$49.90

Good Bell, our DJ









$250.00

Nick Dionne, gift cards for prizes






$75.00

Legion for 46 meals @ $22.00 per meal





$1012.00

Total expenses for the month







$1532.01

On December 12 I deposited $555.00 and we have $176.00 cash on hand. Our bank account total now stands at $5810.37

The bank balance for CPR Bowling as of December 31, 2018 is $4017.99.c
OBITUARIES.
Jack Watson(bowling friend)passed away Dec.10 2018

Earl Fitzpatrick operator passed away Jan.16th,2019

BIRTHDAYS For January
Geo.Dawson-Nick Miller-Tom Sonier

Bowling Friends.

Sharon McKenzie

-

Bowling News:
 
First I would like to mention that sadly we lost one of our bowlers, Jack Watson,  over the holiday season.  Our sincere condolences to Paula and all the family.  
 

On December 18th, which was the last day of bowling before the holiday we extended free bowling to our group and also enjoyed the bounty of goodies brought in to kick start the Holiday season.   
 

Congratulations to Jerry McGrenere and his team of Lou Collier, Lorna Jennings, Pauline Frise and Darcy Delaney who handily won season 1 of the bowling year with 77 points, 11 ahead of their closest rivals.   
 

We're now two weeks into season 2 and Don Degraw is starting with a bang, managing a perfect 14 points in the two weeks since returning.   
 

Calling all Retirees. If you would be interested in joining our group on a Tuesday afternoon, for a few hours of fun and exercise, either as a spare or permanent bowler, please let Eugene Goneau know.      

 

On the individual side following are the two top over average scores since November 13th. 
 

November 20 - Jerry McGrenere - 223 (+94), Pauline Frise - 220 (+72)  

November 27 - Randy Frise - 226 (+91),  Frank Barnes - 227 (+67) 
December  3  - Mac Carter - 249 (+106), Sue Martin - 251 (+89) 
December 11 - John Longworth - 236 (+91), Bill Pow - 281 (+84) 
December 18 - Fran Goraj - 271 (+114), Fred Warriner - 281 (+112) 
January 8 - Frank Barnes - 248 (+85), Pauline Frise - 230 (+77) 
January 15 - Janice Fox - 214 (+86), Bill Pow - 284 (+85)  
